Summer School Committee

Meeting Minutes 1/28/11
8:30AM Horrabin Hall 60
Present:  Saisudha Mallur, Denise Gravitt, Ron Bauerly, Brian Powell, Dean Halverson,

& Renee Polubinsky, Chair
Absent: Ellen Ehrgott, Student Representative, Fine Arts (1 Vacancy) 
Guest:  John Miller, UPI President
1.  Introductions

2.  Meeting with John Miller: He supports more opportunities for faculty to teach in summer since it would benefit all.  He reiterated basic disagreement with Administration’s position that faculty salaries are the main reason why more courses can’t be offered or are limited and other issues such as why advising timeline couldn’t be moved up.  UPI data does not support faculty salaries as the barrier to more courses. UPI has concerns on some issues that had no policies with them and the limited amount of faculty input for the Provost’s report.  J. Miller is concerned that any SS initiatives being passed that affect Faculty and don’t go through Faculty Senate for review as well as push for more Online courses and wants to make sure faculty aren’t forced to teach Online. Funding models as an issue- some Online courses may get funded by Distance Ed, but any courses, seminars, certificate programs offering academic credit need to go through the dept. rotation list for faculty.  Self-funding seminars, workshops, etc. not earning academic credit do not need to reference the rotation list.  He suggests faculty getting paid to develop an Online course make sure to offer it the first time during normal semesters so that it doesn’t cause an issue if the creating faculty member isn’t at the top of the rotation list for SS and new course would be first offered in the summer. 
J. Miller has concerns about lack of approved assessment procedures for online and blended courses, and Administration commitment to getting them place.  Blended courses are of particular interest for QuadCities campus, but currently no overall procedure for them exists.  Currently only one dept. has an approved assessment plan for online courses. J. Miller supports a “blended course” committee from the Senate to address issues of quality etc. similar to that for Online courses- requirements for creating and offering those courses could be standardized by that committee. 
Any programmatic need for additional courses that would be able to by-pass the rotation list needs to be clearly defined as to why it needs to be offered and why a faculty member not at the top of the rotation list would need to teach it. Funding sources for the course if approved would need to happen at the Dean/Provost level if not currently in the dept. budget allotment for SS. 

When asked about suggested questions for the Student or Faculty survey, felt not his place to say what should be asked, but comments about Blended courses prompted an added question to the Student Survey, and he suggested some addition questions concerning the CITR training for Online courses- had faculty not been able to take it, and if they did was it helpful to them.  

3. Approved of revised Meeting Minutes from 12/16/10 and 1/14/11 with revisions 4-0-2(absent) . 
4.  Graduate Council Liason- the SS committee needs to discuss the possibility of having a permanent member of the committee from Grad. Council and if so would they be ex-officio or voting members.  New members would mean the charter would have to be revised.  To be discussed next meeting (2/4/11 at 8:30 AM).
5.  Surveys- current version of Student Survey is with IRB.  Revision to survey based upon additional question to be added addressing blended courses means that Denise will have to submit an additional form with the revised survey.  Denise to draft the question and send it to the SS committee members for approval of phrasing before resubmitting Survey to IRB. Renee to follow up on Download Request form signatures – where is form at for Student for survey. 
Next Meetings:   
Feb 4th, 8:30 AM- review Faculty/Chair, new business, HH 116



Feb 18th, 8:30 AM-   new business, HH60



Mar 4, 8:30 AM-  new business, HH60
Adjourn:  9:50 AM
Respectfully submitted by Denise Gravitt, Sect. 

Approved as amended 2/4/11,  5-0-2 (absent)

